CAP
Minutes for meeting, October 9th, 2013

Present: W. Behre, A. Bonnano, M. Cimiento, K. Fischer, L. Grega, W. Heisler, M. Huguet, C. Jackson, J. Johnson, M. Marino, D. Morales, B. Rifkin, N. Rodriguez B. Strassman, B. VanHise
Absent: S. O’Brien
[1] Approval of minutes from Sept. 25th.  B. Rifkin made motion, L. Grega seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.  

[2] Announcements.  B. Strassman noted that she met with the chair of the Steering Committee (M. Robertson) and reported that Steering wants CAP to focus on issues involving policy, not procedure.  As a result, two charges (related to advising and student feedback) were sent back to Steering.  Additionally, 3 charges from last year needed revision.  Two of these were edited and returned to steering, but a third (related to graduate policy) requires more substantial revision. Subcommittees were reminded that in order to expedite charges, they should endeavor to meet once a week.  It was also noted that M. Cimiento agreed to serve as a student representative on the Academic Integrity committee. 
[3] B. Rifkin noted that questions directed to the College’s chief counsel needed to come from someone at the provost level.  W. Behre (CAP’s provost level designee) agreed to contact college counsel when these situations arise.
[4] Report of subcommittees.  
Tuesday morning – is in the midst of completing preliminary recommendations for two charges (related to FSPs and comprehensive exams). B. Strassman will make comments and suggest editorial revisions to the recommendations and then forward them to the committee as a whole. 
Tuesday afternoon – is currently working on two charges (certificate programs and retention of student work).  The charge on certificate programs is being revised in consultation with CSCC regarding the two main issues that arose in testimony (related to where a certificate is housed, and how to transcript non-academic experiences).  The charge on retention of student work is awaiting feedback from the College’s general counsel regarding state and federal policies. 

Wednesday morning – presented the final recommendation on class attendance and absence.  After discussion about whether dean’s offices should be required to authenticate cases of excused absence (dean level representatives were comfortable with this), the committee voted to approve the final recommendation.  B. Rifkin made this motion, which was seconded by W. Heisler.  The final recommendation was approved unanimously.  
[5] New business. B. Strassman noted that there are three unassigned charges that have been forwarded to CAP from steering.  These three charges are related to ungraded options (taking a course for pass fail), grade appeals, and course modalities.  Discussion centered on CAP’s responsibilities regarding these charges.  Regarding the charge related to ungraded options, the student representatives to CAP (A. Bonanno and M. Cimiento) were asked to consult with student government whether they were willing to accept CAP’s decision regarding when pass-fail courses could be taken (for example, could a summer class be taken P/F?).  D. Morales also volunteered to research (through the office of Records and Registration) the percentage of courses that could be taken for a pass-fail grade and whether this could be changed or modified depending on specific circumstances.  Pending these actions, the charge has remained unassigned.  The Tuesday afternoon subcommittee volunteered to begin working on the grade appeals charge.  Regarding the course modalities charge, W. Behre recommended leaving this charge unassigned until the Provost’s office decides to either withdraw or modify it.

[6] The meeting adjourned at 2:50.     
Respectfully submitted,
Michael Marino
